
                                                     MEMORANDUM 
 
DATE:  June 30, 2014 
 
RE:  3743 Donald Avenue, the Unauthorized Cutting of Roots of a Mahogany Tree 
Causing Irreparable Harm.   
 
FROM:  Karen DeMaria, Urban Forestry Manager, City of Key West 
 
On June 5, 2014, David Ray (Building Dept Inspector) informed me that roots of a large 
tree had been cut during the installation/trenching of a fence/wall at 3743 Donald Ave.  
The tree was located along the 20th street side of the property.  An inspection revealed 
that large structural support roots had been cleanly cut and painted along 20th St and a 
large trench had been dug down the 20th St property line.   
 
The contractor, Fred Salinero, was informed later that day to cease all work along the 20th 
St portion of the fence until the tree issues were resolved.  He was also advised to hire a 
certified arborist to review the situation.  
 
Other trees located in the fence line area to be impacted by the fence/wall include 2 
Christmas palms (both <10 ft tall, no permit required for removal) and 1 frangipani (<4“ 
diameter, no permit required for removal).  There is also a large Royal Poinciana tree in 
the area.  No damage or impacts were observed to the Royal Poinciana tree. 
 
Mr. Salinero hired Cynthia Domenech-Coogle to look at the tree and submit a statement 
regarding her review.   It was determined that the tree was a hazard to people and 
property, therefore, an emergency permit was issued for the tree’s removal on June 13, 
2014. 
 
Facts:   
 
Main, structural roots of (1) large diameter mahogany tree were cut on or before June 5, 
2014.  
 
The tree was 14.5” diameter.  The tree would have had a value of approximately 80% 
under permitting criteria. 
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Karen DeMaria <kdemaria@keywestcity.com>

RE: TREE 3743 DONALD AVE

Fsalinero@aol.com <Fsalinero@aol.com> Thu, Jun 5, 2014 at 4:23 PM
To: kdemaria@keywestcity.com

Dear Karen Demaria
I have been a State Certified General Contractor since 1971.
I love trees and plants, in fact I took a course offered to contractors by the University of Florida in the care of
trees and plants on construction job sites.
I was issued a permit to build a block fence and nobody realized that there
were roots in the way of the footer. I assumed cutting the roots and painting
with pruning paint was better than going to the tree commission and requesting
to take it out.  I understand know that I should have contacted you for an opinion,
which I will do in the future.
Tomorrow I will properly put 2 x 4's to support the tree.  I feel that the remaining
roots will keep the tree alive and she will regenerate new roots to sustain her
growth.
I will await your return email.
Thank You
Fred Salinero
CGCA05177
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